

 MINUTES
December 15, 2009, 10:00-12:00
	Present
	Beth Lofquist, Marie Huff, Wendy Ford, Brian Railsback, Dana Sally, Perry Schoon, Robert Kehrberg, Scott Higgins, Bob McMahan, Ron Johnson, Kyle Carter


	Recorder
	Anne Aldrich


ANNOUNCEMENTS

	Beth
	Contract dates for new faculty attending New Faculty Orientation is August 9, 2010.



	Ron
	Malcolm Abel passed away this weekend.  In the New Year we will hold a memorial service on campus.  The family service is going to be very private.  



	Kyle
	Protocol for calling each other on private lines should occur only if this has been pre-arranged.  Otherwise please do not call on private lines.



	Kyle
	This is a reminder about the Chancellor’s Open House – please remember to bring a toy for the Christmas Store.



	Minutes
	The minutes of November 17, 2009 are approved as written.  The minutes of December 1, 2009 are approved with suggested language change from Wendy Ford and the addition of Scott Higgins to the attendance record.



DEANS’ ROUNDTABLE 
	Perry
	Perry wanted COD to be aware of a change when ordering for computers.   They are collected centrally and IT will be installing these, so this could slow up the roll out considerably.  Kyle will follow up with Craig.  The latest word received is if the order goes out this week, everything should be ready by second week in January.  



	Robert
	Robert thanked Kyle for the computers.  Faculty are very happy about this.  Kyle asked to be sure faculty are aware this came from summer funds.



	Pat
	Pat asked about adding to the computer order from her budget.  She has two labs that have computers no longer under warranty.  Kyle will have Joe Philpott follow up.



	Kyle
	Please note the cost break is based upon the amount of dollars not the number of computers. 



	Robert
	The Smokey Mountain Quintet will be going to China from April 28 – May 10. 



	Pat
	We have finalized the agreement for 30 Chinese elementary age students to come with faculty for a language emersion program.  We are trying to get Swain high school students involved.




TASK INTRODUCTION AND DISPOSITION

	Student TA’s (Kyle)
	Departmental meetings have brought up a discussion of class-size and the desire to go back to the smaller classes.  We discussed methods for dealing with larger classes.  One suggestion is the use of student TAs.  When students assist in grading, preparing, etc. it provides them with a better educational experience, it helps faculty and it assists students monetarily.  It won’t be appropriate for every class.  The provost asked COD for their thoughts on this idea.  Kyle has some dollars to assist.  Discussion ensued.

There may be a tie into the Student Employee Task Force and possibly to funding streams that take care of student employees now.  It may not require much start up dollars – maybe just toward advertising.  Ron would like to see this not limited to work-study because of the limitations.  We could use student employment money that needs to be allocated somewhere else.  
Those of you that currently are utilizing student TA’s or wish to can go forth.  We need to set some limitations for professors regarding what their student TA’s do for them.



	Action Item
	Brian will head a task force with a possible implementation goal for fall 2010.  Robert and Ron will work with Brian.  We would like a recommendation before spring break (by 3/16/2010 COD).



DISCUSSION

	Fixed Term Ranking Process (Beth)
	Beth has continued to receive calls about how to change the rank of a fixed term faculty.  We do not currently have a process.  Beth will work on a proposal – Robert and Marie Huff will join her.  The changing of rank at the end of a contract is a negotiation between the department head, dean and faculty.  We need to determine if the proposed process needs to go before Faculty Senate.  Clinical positions may be of particular importance.  

Often our multi-year contract faculty have greater job security than do our tenure track faculty.  Kyle is in favor of establishing a process that allows someone to petition a change at the end of their contract.  This is not a replication of TPR.  
Bob stated that most fixed term faculty do not have an expectation of promotion.  This is primarily coming up from faculty that have been here a long time.  We need to be careful how we announce this, so we don’t create an expectation that currently does not exist.  Discussion ensued.  



	Action Item
	COD discussed “adjunct” and “affiliate” policies.  We will hold Policy #6 in COD to review.  Bob will take this and work with Scott to bring it back to COD.


	Process to Establish Articulation Agreements with other Institutions (Kyle)
	The Retention Steering Committee (Kyle, Carol, Fred, Sam, Melissa) had an all day workday on transfer student issues with numerous presentations from Orientation, Admissions, etc.  We found many issues that need to be dealt with.  
One item that became clear is that no one owns articulation agreements – development or maintenance.  The first step is to assign ownership of establishing articulation agreements in the Provost Office.  Deans will work through the process that the Provost Office safe guards to establish the articulation agreement.  

The Advising Center will work with the deans to maintain the agreements.  Ownership is not being taken from deans.  We are finding that Department Heads get too busy to deal with curriculum changes that impact these agreements.  We need to have someone that is continually looking at these.  You were sent the process that moves forward – a common sense approach.  Discussion ensued. 
The goal is to establish a repository for all articulation agreements that any dean can go and look at on the website.  The Advising Center will maintain the information source.  Two major issues – 1) starting from scratch, how you get approval and 2) how do we maintain agreements.  There are too many times we are catching errors at the time of signature.  We will start implementing this right away and the Provost Office will oversee.



	Newly Admitted Graduate Student Enrollment Trends: Implications for Graduate Enrollment (Scott)

	Scott provided this report to COD in an effort to be transparent.  We are concerned about service and quality.  This falls under quality:  1) who has been admitted; 2) how successful they have been and 3) is the program being adhered to.  

In our review over the last 2.5 years of admission standards, we are concerned about times when admission standards are not being adhered to, accepting students conditionally, etc. and then students are not successful. We can’t set admission standards in concrete but ask program directors and department heads to look at this and try to determine the best fit in terms of success of the student.  Where we have been able to make these changes, we have seen an improvement in the quality of the student.  

Scott wanted the deans to be aware of what he is doing and why.  There is concern about head count in programs, but this leads to dismissal and appeals that are not efficient.  Also if a student is admitted conditionally, those conditions need to be met after the first semester.  Scott often has to create the conditions.  Scott makes the ultimate decision and is getting some push back in some areas.  He wanted COD to be aware he is monitoring this and is having conversations with department heads, program directors and in some cases deans.  We need to have some sort of minimum standard that should be published.  



	Liberal Studies Resolution (Beth/Kyle)
	Kyle asked the deans if they are keeping up with this debate regarding liberal studies.  He suggested the deans talk with their own faculty about this resolution.  They are concerned that liberal studies will be decentralized to the colleges.  

One positive item – we are talking about setting up a committee based on the consumer as opposed to the number of faculty in each college.  It has been proposed that committee members are elected in each college – another important reason for deans to be discussing this within your college and impress upon faculty the importance of this committee.  They want the task force to be ready to go by fall.  Discussion ensued.



	Class Size Guidelines (Beth)
	The major change in this document is that we are giving deans the authority as opposed to the provost.  This is also in the faculty handbook.  We are asking for COD endorsement. Wendy stated she felt these are really more class cancellation guidelines with the focus on the smaller classes.  She suggested changing the title.  Discussion ensued.  
Ron is concerned about larger classes requiring dean approval.  Bob suggested adding a preamble that addresses some of these issues.  We could use the language in the memo Kyle previously sent regarding this topic.  


	Action Item
	Kyle asked Wendy to make language modifications, send it to Beth and we will bring this back to COD.  

	Distance Education Summer Compensation (Beth)
	Beth is receiving calls from faculty.  We are trying to be consistent with Distance Education as well and understand budgets are moving to the colleges.  We need a proposal for Distance Education.  Beth asked for a group of deans to work with her on this.  We need to clarify - this does not apply to 12 month programs.  What is the compensation model?  Discussion ensued.  



	Action Item
	We will refer this to the Distance Learning Operations Committee.



	Tuition for On-line Summer Courses (Beth)
	During fall and spring semesters, online courses that are cross listed count as resident credit.  In the summer it has been changed so cross listed courses are billed and coded as distance and we get no receipts based money.  We propose that we be consistent throughout the year

	Action Item
	This will be rolled into same discussion above with the Distance Education Operations Committee.



	Revenue Sharing (Beth)
	This is not a quick decision.  We will add this to the next workday – January 28th.


REPORTS AND UPDATES
	2009-2010 Merit Scholarship Plan (Brian)
	These scholarships are a pool of money that comes out of auxiliary funds.  Brian has met with Sam Miller and with auditors this year.  We are going to deal with these scholarships by centralizing them to one office.  This also allows us to spend the dollars. 

We have only been spending about 50% of what we have so this is an attempt to streamline the process, centralize to one office and actually spend what dollars we have.  Brian will send the list of department contacts for follow up with students to the deans.  The deans will follow up within their colleges.



PROVOST UPDATES

	Course Scheduling Guidelines – Common Sense (Kyle)
	We have had some trouble in tracking donations to the university.  We have designated Dana to represent COD and will be meeting tomorrow to discuss with Clifton, Jim Miller and Chuck, Dana, Kyle and will also ask Joe Philpott join.  


	E&T Fund
	Kyle met last week with Craig on how we are going to deal with the E&T fund.  We will be making some allocations but likely not this year unless this budget gets more money.  
Craig is looking at the “T” portion to see how we can apply this to computer labs and other educational initiatives.  Kyle will advocate that whenever we get a plan set up that it comes to COD for input, modification, etc.  
Twenty-five percent of Craig’s budget is one-time money for on-going costs.  Traditionally IT was receiving 94% of the E&T fund.  It now receives 84%.  The goal is to have the “T” portion all related to instruction.


	Local Tuition Proposal
	This is always a quick turn-around – we didn’t get the information until late October.  The legislature passed a law stating institutions would increase tuition 8% or $200 which ever was less and it would go to the general fund.  

Erskine is trying to get a local tuition proposal, but we have lots of restrictions.  We can’t increase faculty salary.  It must be related to retention and 50% of it has to go to need based financial aid.  Bardo wants most of this to go towards the QEP.  Kyle reviewed handout with COD.  

The University College is a sort of a place holder – Bardo has been thinking about this for some time.  We are not ready to roll it out.  We need more conversation as to what this means.  Kyle directed COD attention to the organizational chart – the portion under Carol is going to happen, but it won’t be called a university college when it first comes out.  

As a consequence of the elimination of the associate provost position, Kyle has to completely reorganize the Provost Office.  COD reviewed a memo to campus and organizational chart. The memo will be sent out later today.  Discussion ensued. It was suggested not to attach the organizational chart at this time.



c:  Terry Welch
